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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
Recycling Committee

The Recycling Committee has
room for more members. If you would
like to join us, please call Neal Brown
at 547-2023.

Fire Department
The Fire Department needs volun-

teers. Anyone interested can call
Loren White for more information. at
547-6874.

Health Department
The Health Code Officer is in

need of one or two volunteers to help
out. Call Peter Hopkins at 547-3449
for more information.

Conservation Commission
The Conservation Commission is

looking for volunteers to serve on the
Open Space Committee. If you are
interested, please contact Karen Day
at 547-2985.

RULES OF THE ROAD

In Greenfield, we have a great
many horse owners who use our won-
derful country roads to exercise their
horses. With so many horses traveling
our roads, we should be aware of our
responsibility around horses when
driving a motor vehicle.
Here is the statute :

TITLE XXI
MOTOR VEHICLES

CHAPTER 265
RULES OF THE ROAD

Special Rules
Section 265:104

265:104 Approaching Horses. - Every
person having control or charge of a
vehicle shall, whenever upon any way
and approaching any horse, drive,
manage, and control such vehicle in
such a manner as to exercise every
reasonable precaution to prevent the
frightening of such horse, and to
insure the safety and protection of any
person riding or driving the same.
Source. 1981, 146:1, eff. Jan. 1, 1982. 
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WE NEED YOUR
INPUT

The Planning Board is looking
for volunteers to help update
Greenfield's Capital Improvement
Program.

Here's an opportunity for you to
have a say in the plan that we present
to the citizens of Greenfield later this
year.  The CIP can have an effect on
the town's budget and your future
taxes.

If you'd like to get involved,
please contact John Halper at 547-
8777 or jhal@jdhassoc.com.



TOWN OFFICES
Executive Selectmen meetings are weekly 
Thurs. at 5:45 pm unless otherwise posted.
Offices open to the public - Mon.-Thurs 9am -
12pm (closed for lunch) then open 1pm -5pm
Closed to public on Friday. 
Call for an appointment during closed hours.
Selectmen: Conrad Dumas , Ch., 
Aaron Kullgren & George Rainier
Debra Davidson, A.A.  Tel: 547-3442  
Fax: 547-3004 
Email: greenfieldnhbos@verizon.net

TOWN CLERK (Registrations)
Mon. 6:00 to 7:30 pm
Thurs. 9am to noon and 6pm to 7:30pm
2nd & 4th Sat. from 9:00 to noon
Town Clerk - Dee Sleeper
Tel: 547-2782     Fax: 547-2782
greenfieldnhtc@verizon.net

BUILDING INSPECTOR
Office open Wed. evening 7:00 to 9:00 pm
Insp’s by Appt/as needed 
Inspector - Peter Hopkins     Tel: 547-3442 
Home 547-3449   Cell: 582-9521
Email: pwhopkins4@netzero.com

CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Meets 4th Wed. of the Month @ 7:00 pm
Chair - Karen Day      Tel: 547-2985
Email: riverqueen@pobox.com 

HIGHWAY DEPT.
Supervisor  Wyatt “Duffy” Fox     Tel: 547-3504

LIBRARY
Monday  1pm - 8:00 pm, 
Wednesday 10 am to 8 pm, 
Friday  1pm to 8 pm, Saturday 10 am to 1 pm
Librarian - Gail Smith  Tel: 547-2790
Trustees and Librarian meet first Wednesday of
each month at the Library at 9:00 am
Email: stephensonlib@verizon.net

PARKS & RECREATION DIRECTOR
Molly Anfuso    Tel: 547-3442 or 562-6380
Email: greenfieldnhrec@verizon.net

PLANNING BOARD
Meetings 2nd & 4th Mon. each month 7:00 pm
At the Town Offices. Normally the 2nd Mon.
meeting is for hearings and the 4th Mon. meeting
is for other business.
Dario Carrara, Vice Chair
Email: dcarrara@localnet.com

RECYCLING CENTER
Hours: Tuesday 8:00 to 12:00 pm
Thursday  3:00 to 7:00 pm 
Saturday  8:00 to 4:00 pm
Recycling Supervisor - Frank Pelkey
Permits and punch cards for residents at the Town
Office.    Tel: 547-8617

RECYCLING COMMITTEE
1st Thurs of the month, 7 pm

TAX COLLECTOR
Mon. 10 am to Noon & Thurs. 6 - 9 pm
Tax Collector - Laurie May
Tel: 547-2782     Fax: 547-2782
Email: greenfieldnhtax@verizon.net

TOWN WEBSITE WEBMASTER:
Catherine Shaw     Tel: 547-3442
Email: greenfieldnhacct@verizon.net

WELFARE DEPT..
Call for assistance    Tel: 547-3442

ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT
John Gryval, Vice Chair     Tel: 547-2844

BUDGET COMMITTEE
2nd Tuesday of the month, 7pm

EMERGENCY NUMBERS
POLICE/FIRE/AMBULANCE
DIAL 911 or 352-1100

POLICE DEPARTMENT
Brian Giammarino, Chief
Office: 547-2535  Dispatch: 547-2525
greenfieldpd@earthlink.net

FIRE DEPARTMENT
Business Mtg. 1st Mon. of month at 7 pm 
Training 2nd & 3rd Mon. of month at 7 pm 
Chief: Loren White   H: 547-6874 W: 673-2601
Emergency Dispatch: 352-1100 
Office: 547-3501  Fax: 547-6396 
Email: greenfieldfd@earthlink.net 

FOR BURN PERMITS CALL:
Charlie Stevenson - 547-6663 
Cliff Russell - 547-2722
Mike Kelley - 547-2720

TOWN DIRECTORY

SPIRIT DEADLINE
September 1, 2006

for the Oct/Nov Issue
Will cover events between 

October 1st and November 30th
If you would like to get your news

into the Spirit, make sure you send or
deliver your information to the Town
Office by September 1st. This is a firm
deadline.

If you would like to send your
information via e-mail, please send it
to: greenfieldnhbos@verizon.net. Or
if your article is a long one and you
don't have e-mail, please supply a
typed copy. If you have any questions,
please call Deb Davidson at 547-3442
or Karen Day at 547-2985.
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TO NEW RESIDENTS
If you recently purchased property

in Town, please notify the Town Office
to update your current mailing address
on your property card.  The deed infor-
mation is what we use to enter the new
owners.  It is usually your previous
address.  We need you to tell us to
change it.  Thanks!
Assessing Dept.

RECYCLING FEES
PAY ITEMS

Refrigerators/Air-conditioners/CFC
Items $15.00

Chairs, Sofas, Box Springs, 
Mattresses $5.00

TIRES:
Tires (without rims) 13"-16" $3.00

Truck Tires $10.00
Tractor, Loader, Backhoe Tires $30.00

Tires on Rims $25.00

BUILDING MATERIALS:
Small Load (1/4 yard) $10.00

1/2 pick-up truck $20.00
Full pick-up truck $40.00

WHITE GOODS:
Water & Oil Tanks/Washers/

Dryers/Water Heaters/Boilers &
Furnaces $10.00

Microwaves, Television,
Computers, etc. $5.00

Pay tickets may be purchased at the
Town Offices.

SPONSOR THE SPIRIT
If you'd like to sponsor an issue of
the Greenfield Spirit, please call Deb
at 547-3442.  The cost is low, and it's
a great way to get the word out about
your business or group, as well as an
easy way to support your communi-
ty. Interest has been so great that we
now have a sign-up form to keep
everyone’s turn organized. Please
call the Town Office to get on the
list.



The Greenfield Spirit, Aug/Sept 2006  Page 3

THE GREENFIELD
WOMAN'S CLUB

The Greenfield Woman's Club
began in 1921 as the Mother's Club.  A
group of mothers got together to do
things for the school.  It is now 85
years later and we are still getting
together to help our elementary school.
We also help our town and other organ-
izations in town to achieve their goals.

Our constitution notes that the
objective of our organization is the
social, educational, and moral uplift of
our town.  We try very hard to accom-
plish this through programming during
the year, our annual Harvest Fair, help-
ing with the Conservation Clean-up
Day Dinner, and providing an educa-
tional program for the school.  We also

financially support  various town proj-
ects.

Our schedule is set for 2006-2007!
We are beginning with a community
potluck supper at the Meeting House
on Friday, September 15th at 6:00
P.M., followed by Edie Clark -
"Writing from Home: the View from
Mary's Farm".  SO-O-O-O... put it on
your calendar and join us!  Just bring
some food, a salad, casserole, or
dessert - and join the festivities.  We
will provide drinks.

Next on our schedule is our annual
Harvest Fair.  This year it will be on
September 30th, Saturday, from 9:30 -
2:30 at the Meeting House.  We could
use your help with baked goods, hand-
mades, and 1 or 2 attic treasures.
(Handmades and attic treasures should
be dropped off on Friday, the 29th.

Baked goods may be brought on
Saturday.)  But if you can't help us
with items, come and enjoy the fair.
See all of the items we have and also
enjoy the crafters that are part of our
fair.  Hope to see you there!

Hope you will be able to join us
for some of our meetings and activi-
ties.  Mothers (and grandmothers) if
you're looking for a night out, usually
Tuesday from 7 - 8:30 P.M., in town,
come and join us.  Mostly we just like
getting together and enjoying each
other’s company and getting to know
new people in town.

If you have any questions about
the club and/or would like to join us,
please call me.  I would be happy to
talk with you.

Carele Mayer   547-2258

Greenfield Fire Department Safety Tips
Brought to you by EMT-I Linda Dodge

Water Safety
Learn to swim! Take some lessons at
your local pond or pool. The best
thing anyone can do to stay safe in and
around the water is to learn to swim.
And always swim with a buddy; never
swim alone.
Remember to swim in supervised
areas only and obey all rules and post-
ed signs. 
Don't mix alcohol and swimming.
Alcohol impairs your judgement, bal-
ance, and coordination, affects your
swimming and diving skills, and
reduces your body's ability to stay
warm. 
Pay attention to local weather condi-
tions and forecasts. Stop swimming at
the first indication of bad weather. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Boating Safety
Whether you're the captain of a
schooner or a passenger on a skiboat,
following safety guidelines ensures
your safety and that of other seafarers. 
Wear a life vest even if you know how
to swim.
Be weather wise:

Sudden wind shifts, lightning flashes
and choppy water all can mean a
storm is brewing. Bring a portable
radio to check weather reports. 
Bring extra gear you may need:
A flashlight, extra batteries, matches,
a map of where you are, flares, sun tan
lotion, first aid kit, extra sunglasses.
Put those things that need to be pro-
tected in a watertight pouch or a con-
tainer that floats.
Tell someone where you are going,
who is with you, and how long you'll
be away.
Check your boat, equipment, boat bal-
ance, engine and fuel supply before
leaving. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Hiking and Camping Safety
Many families will head to our nation-
al parks and forests this summer to
enjoy the great outdoors. But if you're
not prepared to rough it in the woods,
hiking or camping can be a rough
experience. The best way to help guar-
antee a good time for all is to plan
ahead carefully and follow common-
sense safety precautions. 

Review the equipment, supplies and
skills that you'll need. Consider what
emergencies could arise and how you
would deal with those situations.
Leave a copy of your itinerary with a
responsible person. Include such
details as the make, year, and license
plate of your car, the equipment you're
bringing, the weather you've anticipat-
ed and when you plan to return.
Pack emergency signaling devices,
and know ahead of time the location
of the nearest telephone or ranger sta-
tion in case an emergency does occur
on your trip.
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Sun Safety
Summer means fun in the sun! But be
safe - don't let a heat-related illness
ruin your day.
Always drink plenty of water and take
frequent breaks when working or
playing in the hot weather. 

Information provided by the
American Red Cross

OTHER NEWS, NOTICES AND EVENTS

continued on page 4
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THE GREENFIELD RECYCLING
COMMITTEE (GRC)

We are a group of town citizens
which has been convened to advise the
Board of Selectmen with respect to the
administration and future of
Greenfield's Recycling Center. The
GRC membership currently includes
Neal Brown [Chair], Bob Jennings,
Roger Lessard (Vice-Chair),  Miriam
Lockhart, Kent Vincent (Secretary),
and Dan Wolaver. The Recycling
Center Director, Frank Pelkey, serves
on the GRC in the capacity of non-vot-
ing member.  The GRC meets at the
Town Office Building at 7 PM on the
first Thursday of each month, and the
public is welcome to attend.  The min-
utes of each meeting are posted in a
timely manner on the Town's website. 

CALL FOR SATURDAY
VOLUNTEERS AT

THE RECYCLING CENTER 
On Saturday, the busiest of the

three days when the center is open,
Frank needs volunteers to keep materi-
al moving while he trouble-shoots and
commandeers the yard.. The GRC
seeks to recruit at least 8 volunteers  to
assist him.  With this number, each
volunteer will be required to serve NO
more than one 3 hour stint per month -
from either 9 AM to noon  or noon to 3
PM.  Thus far, we have recruited six
volunteers from the GRC and the
GIVers, and we now seek the remain-
ing volunteers from interested mem-
bers of the public. NOTE TO VOL-
UNTEERS WITH SCHOOL CHIL-
DREN REQUIRING COMMUNITY
SERVICE:  Whenever you bring your
child  to the center to assist you as a
volunteer, he/or she will be credited
hour-for-hour for community service!
So, how about you?  Are you with us?
If so, welcome aboard, and please call
Neal Brown at 547-2023 or e-mail him
at neal.brown@glsynthesis.com  for
more info.

CALL FOR THE PUBLIC'S INPUT.
The GRC would appreciate your

suggestions for how Greenfield recy-
cling can be improved and made more
efficient - particularly if your improve-
ments and efficiencies do not mean
higher taxes!  SO FIRE AWAY!  Come
to one of our meetings, call Neal
Brown at 547-2023, or e-mail him at
neal.brown@glsynthesis.com.

HAVE A GOOD SUMMER, AND
KEEP RECYCLING!

continued from page 3

RECYCLING NEWS Deadline

for the Oct/Nov Issue

of the Spirit is

September 1st.

THE 
GREENFIELD WOMAN'S CLUB

40TH
ANNUAL

HARVEST FAIR 

SATURDAY
SEPTEMBER 30, 2006

GREENFIELD MEETING HOUSE

9:30 A.M. - 2:30 P.M.
Handmades    

Attic Treasures    
Baked Goods

Produce  
Raffle      

Coffee + Donuts 
and

Special  Crafters

Luncheon served 11:30 - 1:00
Take-out ready at 11:00



If you have a private well, then water
quality testing should be important to you
and your family. Some contaminants in
drinking water have been linked to cancer
and toxicity, posing a risk to human
health. Many contaminants often have no
taste, odor or color. Their presence can
only be determined by laboratory
testing. While there is no state
requirement to have your well water
tested (although there may be from
your mortgage lender or town), the
New Hampshire Department of
Environmental Services (DES) rec-
ommends that all homeowners with
private wells do so.

Well water originates as rain and
snow that then filters into the ground.
As it soaks through the soil, the water
can dissolve materials that are present
on or in the ground, becoming con-
taminated. Some contaminants are
naturally occurring from features
found in the rocks and soils of New
Hampshire. These include substances
like bacteria, radon, arsenic, uranium,
and other minerals.

Other contaminants find their
way onto the land from human activ-
ities. On a large scale, industrial/com-
mercial activities, improper waste
disposal, road salting, and fuel spills
can introduce hazardous substances
to the ground. However, even typical
residential activities, such as the use
of fertilizers and pesticides, fueling of
lawn equipment, and disposal of
household chemical can contaminate the
ground when done improperly. That is
why taking measures to protect your well
from contamination is so important.

The following tests identify common
contaminants found in our state’s well
water. Although more tests could be
added, this list provides a cost-effective,
reasonable overview of a well’s water
quality. Contact a certified laboratory for
availability and pricing. It is not neces-
sary to do all of these tests at one time.

This basic analysis covers the most
common contaminants (See above).
Some of these contaminants pose health-

related concerns, while others only affect
taste and odor.

New Hampshire’s geology contains
naturally occurring radioactive elements
that dissolve easily in well water. A basic
radiological analysis will test for urani-
um, analytical gross alpha, and radon gas.

Radon is a common well water problem
in New Hampshire and testing for it may
be required by your lender or your
municipality. Presently, there are no fed-
eral or state standards for radon in drink-
ing water, only suggested action levels.
DES estimates that approximately one-
third of private wells in New Hampshire
exceed this level, so radiological testing
is encouraged.
The most common VOCs come from
gasoline compounds (such as MtBE and
benzene) and industrial solvents. MtBE
can be found in well water even in remote
areas.

Circumstances relative to your well
may require additional testing not
described here. For instance, DES does
not recommend routine testing for things
like pesticides, herbicides, or synthetic
organic compounds, mainly because of
the high cost. However, such testing

might be warranted if your water has
elevated nitrite/nitrate concentrations
or significant amounts of pesticide
have been applied near the well.
These less-routine tests may not be
performed at all laboratories.
DES recommends that prospective
homebuyers test the water in a home
with a private well before purchase.
Water quality in wells is generally
stable, and if a change is going to
occur, it occurs slowly. Thus the
interval between water quality tests,
once you’ve purchased the home, can
generally be in terms of years (see
chart) if a well is properly construct-
ed and located in a safe area.
However, the following conditions
would prompt more frequent testing:

� Heavily developed areas with
land uses that handle hazardous
chemicals.

� Recent well construction activi-
ties or repairs. DES recommends tak-
ing a bacterial test after any well
repair or pump or plumbing modifi-
cation, but only after substantial
flushing of the water system.

� Contaminant concentrations above
state and federal standards found in earli-
er testing.

� Noticeable variations in quality like a
water quality change after a heavy rain or
an unexplained change in a previously
trouble-free well (i.e. funny taste, cloudy
appearance, etc.).

� When taking any sample, DES rec-
ommends that it be taken after a heavy
rainstorm. These events tend to highlight
conditions of improper well construction
or poor soil filtration.
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PROTECT YOUR FAMILY
Test Your Well’s Water Quality Today

A GUIDE TO WATER QUALITY TESTING FOR PRIVATE WELLS

Contaminants & Testing
Frequency

Standard Analysis Testing Frequency

Arsenic
Bacteria
Chloride
Copper
Fluoride
Hardness
Iron
Lead
Manganese
Nitrate/Nitrite
pH
Sodium

Radiological Analysis Every 3-5 yrs
Radon
Uranium
Analytical Gross Alpha

VOCs Every 5-10 yrs

Every 3-5
yrs (except
for bacteria
and nitrate
which are

yearly)

continued on page 10
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STEPHENSON MEMORIAL LIBRARY NEWS

KILLER DREAMS Iris Johansen                                    
CAGE OF STARS Jacquelyn Mitchard
FULL OF GRACE Dorothea Benton Frank
FIREFLY CLOAK Sheri Reynolds
AT RISK Patricia Cornwell
BEACH ROAD James Patterson
DEAD WATCH John Sandford
DIGGING TO AMERICA Anne Tyler
MY LIFE IN & OUT OF THE ROUGH John Daly

NEW BOOKS AT THE LIBRARY

Hello, I'm Mrs. T., your new Children's Librarian. 

I'm very happy to be working in my hometown library
after 20 years in libraries throughout the Monadnock
region. Please come to the library, find me, and introduce
yourself. Parents, please ask if your child has a registration
on file with us. Patron numbers were issued at school with-
out full registration. If we don't have it, we'll get it done.
Thanks.

As you are reading this, "Treasure Reading", the sum-
mer reading program, is winding down with a certificate
party and performance by Partners In Rhyme on August 4
at 4:00 p.m. Thanks to all the readers.

Calling kids of all ages! I'd like your ideas for fall and

winter programs, so come to a brainstorming session
September 13 at 6:30 p.m. I'd start a bookclub, a knitting or
origami group, a chess club, whatever, as long as I know
enough kids would participate. Bring your ideas and I'll
bring the snacks.

Preschool Storytimes for 3 and 4 year olds begins again
Wednesday, September 13 at 10:30 a.m. Three stories will
be shared with a related craft or activity.

Toddler Laptimes for 18 months to young 3s will begin
Wednesday, September 13 at 10:00 a.m. This 20 minute ses-
sion includes songs, fingerplays, and a brief introduction to
stories.

NOTES FROM THE CHILDREN'S LIBRARIAN

FALL into a good book!
Gail Smith (Librarian)         Christine Tarrio (Children's Librarian)

MEMORIAL BRICKS
Memorial Bricks may still be ordered. Just stop in

at the library for an order form.

THANK YOU
We are very grateful to the GIVers for funding the

purchase of our new swinging sign. Watch for library hap-
penings! The GIVers have been very generous with time
and funds for the library. We sincerely appreciate all they
do for us and for our town. 

COMPUTER CLASSES
We are planning another round of computer class-

es this fall. Thanks to George Reis and Senior Focus and to
the Greenfield Recreation Department. If you are interest-
ed call Molly or the library and leave your name and phone
number. A list will be created and we will keep you posted
as to dates and times.  
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Just for fun

ANNEX
APPENDIX 
BLAZE 
BLAZER 
BLIZZARD 
BONANZA
BREEZE 
BRONZE
BUZZ 
BUZZARD 
CITIZEN 
CLIMAX 
COMPLEX 
CONVEX 
CRAZY
CRUCIFIX
DAZZLED 
DENIZEN 
DIZZY
DOZEN 
DRIZZLE 
DUPLEX 

EMBEZZLER 
EQUINOX 
EXECUTRIX 
FIZZY
FLUMMOX 
FRENZY
GAZELLE
GRAZE 
HAZARD 
HAZY
HELIX 
HORIZON 
IBEX 
ICEBOX
INDEX 
INFLUX 
JAZZ 
JINX 
JUKEBOX 
LARYNX 
LETTERBOX 
MAIZE 

MATCHBOX
MATRIX 
MAZE
MULTIPLEX 
MUZZLE 
ONYX 
ORTHODOX 
PARADOX 
PERPLEX
PIZZA
PLAZA
PREFIX
PRIZE 
RAZOR 
REFLEX 
RELAX 
SEIZE 
SIZE 
SIZZLE
SNEEZE 
SNOOZE 
SPHINX 

SQUEEZE 
SUFFIX 
SURTAX 
TELEX
TOOLBOX 
TOPAZ 
TRANSFIX 
TWEEZERS 
VERTEX 
VORTEX
WIZARD
ZANY
ZEAL
ZEBRA
ZENITH 
ZEPPELIN 
ZERO 
ZEST
ZIPPER
ZODIAC 
ZOMBIE

X and Z Words

Answers on page 10

WORD SCRAMBLE

Connect the

DOTS

U S G B

H P T A

C S R K O

E R S E

Answer:

In the Woods
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From the Desk of
Molly Anfuso

VANDALISM 
DISAPPOINTMENT

FELT BY ALL
Memorial Day weekend not only
brought about fun bbqs, good food and
laughter for most, but also bared its
ugly head by bringing vandals to
Sunset Lake Beach. These individuals
who couldn't wait for the Town to
properly install and secure the docks
took it upon themselves to put them in.
As a result, the newly re-built dock's
safety has been compromised, and the
other dock that was unsafe to begin
with, was put in the water too.  All of
the chains, locks (still intact) and on
shore sinkers ended up in the lake that
created a huge mess and more impor-
tantly, a huge liability for the town.
This particular incident occurred in
mid-daylight when the beach was full
of people, children and adults alike.  I
would like to reach out to every resi-
dent and ask that you help us by
reporting anything "not right" to the
police.  They are best reached by call-
ing dispatch at 547-2525.  It has been
a disappointment to all residents,
young and old.  How soon we forget
that things like these are a privilege to
have.  Hopefully next year, if repairs
can be made, we will all be patient
enough for the docks to be put out by
the staff.  

DO YOU KNOW SOMEONE 
WHO IS A DJ???

Help!  During the course of last year,
the DJ I used, no longer does it.  Now
I am in the market for a new one.  If
anyone knows of any good ones that
can work with ages 11-14, please let
me know.

FIRST TEEN DANCE OF THE
SEASON

As soon as I can find a new DJ, I will
be planning on putting together a
dance for September. A fun way for
kids of this age that want to get out,
and for the parent who want their child
to be in a safe, controlled atmosphere.
A teen dance for middle school age
kids, grades 5 - 8 will be scheduled
from 7 p.m.- 9 p.m. Cost: $ 5 pp.
Please remember, this is for middle
school aged kids ONLY.
Refreshments available for purchase.
Chaperones are always needed.  Come
join us, it's fun!

TENTH ANNUAL SUMMER
SIZZLER FOOT RACES

No t-shirts, no wallet-robbing entry
fees, the Greenfield Gallop "themed"
Races are sure to be a great time!
Wednesday, August 2nd "Customer
Appreciation Night,” the last race of
the season.  Fee: $5 per runner.  Prizes
for all finishers. Everyone welcome,
regardless of ability or talent level.
Trivia questions along the way, with
refreshments at the end.  Concessions
will be open for spectators. Race starts
at Oak Park at 6:30 p.m. with registra-
tion beginning at 6:00 p.m. For race
related questions, please contact Dave
Birse at 525-9357 or sizzlermania
@hotmail.com.

END OF THE YEAR BEACH
PARTY

SATURDAY, AUGUST 12TH
12 NOON - 2 P.M.

The staff at Sunset Lake Beach will be
ending the season with an end of the
summer beach party.  Music, games,
sandcastle building, crafts, and food
will be the name of this game.  Rain
date: Tuesday, August 15th from 3
p.m. - 5 p.m.  Thank you very much
for the returning staff Caitlyn
Houlihan, Nathan Potter, and Erik
Kokal, who have made the beach safe
for all!

ON-GOING
ACTIVITIES

GREENFIELD TODDLER 
PLAYGROUP

Moms and Dads, need an outlet for all
that toddler energy?  Come join other
parents for organized activity, social-
ization, and snack time!  Thursdays
9:30 - 11:30 a.m. Greenfield Meeting
House. Jen Davis, Coordinator 547-
3623.

INTRO TO COMPUTER 
Intro to computer classes will resume
in September.  This class is perfect for
the person who finally realizes that
computers are here to stay and they
should probably learn how to turn it on
and be able to perform the basics.
Please call to get your name on the list.
Classes are free.

Greenfield Parks and Recreation Department
Molly Anfuso, Director

Contacts: greenfieldnhrec@verizon.net
www.greenfield-nh.gov

cell: 562-6380   office: 547-3442

continued on page 9

CMRC ANNUAL PENNY SALE
FUNDRAISER

The sale will benefit the Greenfield
Oak Park Playground.  It will be held
at Crotched Mountain Rehab Center
on September 16th.  For more infor-
mation, please contact the Parks and
Rec office or Leah Conway, CMRC, 
547-3311 x300.  Come support your
town by coming to the sale!



The Greenfield Spirit, Aug/Sept 2006  Page 9

KNIT AND PURLS GIRLS CLUB
Held at the Greenfield Commons
Community Room on Forest Road,
come meet other people that share your
passion for knitting.  Co-sponsored by
the Monadnock Senior Center of
Peterborough.  Every other
Wednesday. FMI or questions, please
call Linda McIntosh, coordinator, at
924-6223.

AMERICAN KENPO KARATE
Taught by Vinny Anfuso of the
Universal Kenpo Federation in Wilton
will resume karate classes in
September at the 2nd floor gym, Town
Offices. FMI, please contact Vinny at
547-2500 days or 654-3888 evenings.  

BALLET
Taught by Laura Horne, ballet classes
for 3&4 y.o, 5&6 y.o will be offered
again in the fall at the Greenfield
Meeting House.  For more information
on this program, please call Laura at
673-4672.

YOGA
Taught by Vince Gerbino, classes are
held on Saturday mornings at 9 a.m. in
the recreation gymnasium at the Town
Offices 2nd floor.  We have also just
added Thursday evenings.  FMI, please
contact the P & R Office.

DANCING
We are in the process of talking to a
dance teacher, who teaches adult line
dancing, ballroom, and more.
Hopefully her schedule will allow her
to come to Greenfield to get us all
movin'. More information to follow.

DO YOU HAVE TALENT?
The Parks and Recreation Department
is always looking for people to share
their talents.  If you have one you'd
like to share, please let me
know….we'd love to have you!

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!
We are seeking volunteers to help us
get the brick and stone work finished at
Oak Park.  This is a great way to learn
about masonry work, and for those
kids looking for a great community
service opportunity, this is it!  For
more information, please call 562-
6380.

NEED COMMUNITY SERVICE
HOURS?

Middle school age kids (grades 5 -8)
are required to have community serv-
ice hours.  If you'd like to be placed on
the list to be called when hours are
available, please let me know.  I have
plenty for you to do!

IS THERE A TRIP
IN THE FORECAST?

I have been asked several times if I am
planning on another trip to Foxwoods.
I would love to schedule another trip as
long as I get enough people to fill a
coach bus.  Are you interested in com-
ing on this fun journey?  Please call me
to get you name on the interest list.
Once I get enough interest, I will plan
on getting a date secured with the bus
company.  It's worth it, considering the
gas prices these days!

So many cool things to do this summer
at Oak Park.  Don’t forget to mark
those calendars!

ANNUAL BLUE-B-QUE
FESTIVAL

SATURDAY, AUGUST 26TH
Another annual tradition, this event
also grows each year.  Food, Fun, and
Music is the name of this game.
Please refer to the Town Website for
more information on the bands and
times they will be playing. Proceeds to
benefit the development of Oak Park.
Fun for the entire family!

GREENFIELD HARNESS &
DRAWBAR CLUB 20TH ANNUAL

TRACTOR AND FARM 
IMPLEMENT SHOW

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 16TH 
SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 17TH

From morning till night, rain or shine.
Displays of how things used to be.
Games, food, raffles and more. Bring
the kids over to see some cool old trac-
tors and new ones, too!  

GREENFIELD TRAILS
ASSOCIATION

MOUNTAIN BIKE FESTIVAL
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 30TH 

New to Greenfield this year, this
mountain bike festival will be a good
time.  For more information on times
and events, please see the Town
Website, www.greenfield-nh.gov

continued from page 8

THANK YOU TO 
BRIAN PUTNAM!

Gigantic thanks to Brian Putnam
for being our Cal Ripken Baseball
Representative for the year.  You
are a great asset to this dept. and

the organization!  

OAK PARK RENTALS
Thinking of having a family
reunion or a party?  Don't forget
that we have a brand new kitchen
facility and flush toilets along with
the park available for rental.  Please
contact me for more information
and for availability dates.

Oak Park 
Happenings

Fox
woods
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JUST FOR FUN ANSWERS

Located at  12 Depot Drive
Offering temporary food assistance to area residents in need

To Donate Food:
Leave non-perishable foods in the drop-off boxes available

at the Greenfield Post Office, Delay’s Market and the
Church Ministry Office.

Sponsored by 
The Greenfield Congregational Covenant Church

Ministry Office: 12 Depot Drive, Greenfield, NH 03047
Open Saturday  10am - Noon

Tel: (603) 547-3626   Email: greenfieldchurch@tellink.net
Sunday Worship Services 10am

Greenfield Community Food Pantry
and Clothes Closet

Open Saturdays, 10am - Noon

Word Scramble

Answers:
Bugs, Path, Rocks, Trees,

Bushes

Name __________________________________________________

Address ________________________________________________

City ___________________________ State ________ Zip _______

The cost for a one year subscription to the Spirit is $6.00. Please send
this form and a check made payable to the Town of Greenfield to: 

The Spirit
Town of Greenfield
PO Box 256
Greenfield, NH 03047

SPIRIT SUBSCRIPTION
Many people, who have moved away from Greenfield, have expressed
an interest in receiving the Spirit to keep up with what is going on in town
and to learn about their friends.  Of course, printing and mailing the Spirit
is an expense for the town, so we have decided to make it possible for
non-residents to buy a subscription to the Spirit.

Results will reveal the level at which
any of the tested substances were found
in your water sample. The mere presence
of these contaminants in well water does
not necessarily imply that there is a prob-
lem. However, when levels exceed state
and federal health standards, you should
take steps to correct the situation. Several
methods are available from commercial
contractors to treat contaminated water.
DES has informational documents on the
web concerning all common water quali-
ty problems and their solutions.

For more information about water

quality testing for private wells, including
information about contacting certified
laboratories in New Hampshire or about
preventing well contamination, contact
the DES Water Supply Engineering
Bureau.

N.H. Dept. of Environmental Services
Water Supply Engineering Bureau

PO Box 95 -- 6 Hazen Drive
Concord, NH 03302-0095

603-271-3139
www.des.state.nh.us/wseb

This is a reprint from a DES/EPA
brochure available from DES.
You may also check with your County
Extension Office for more water testing
advice.
The  Conservation Commission

continued from page 5
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Greenfield Conservation Commission’s
SPECIAL PLACES

PHOTOGRAPHY CONTEST
It’s fun! It’s easy! And any Greenfield resident 

18 or over can do it! 
The Greenfield Conservation Commission invites all

amateur photographers to enter our Greenfield's Special
Places Photography Contest. Show us what you consider are
special places in Greenfield. All winning images may be
featured online at Greenfield’s Town website (www.green-
field-nh.gov/) and may be considered for print publication
at another time. In addition, first, second, and third prize
winners will receive cash prizes of $50, $35 and $20 respec-
tively.

There will be (4) separate contests in all with the same
theme but different seasons of the year. The winter contest
will be from December 21 to March 19, spring from March
20 to June 20, summer from June 21 to September 21, and
fall from September 22 to December 20. Applications will
be available at any time during each contest.
Each season's contest will be advertised in the appropriate
Greenfield Spirit and on the Town’s website. Contest forms
will also be available online, at the Town Offices and the
Library.

Rules:
To be eligible for the contest, each entrant must com-

pletely fill out the contest form supplied for each submis-
sion.

In Addition:
· Digital and film submissions will both be accepted and 

compete alongside one another.
· All entries must be on 4” x 6” color prints.
· All digital submissions must include a 4” x 6” printed 

photo along with the digital file.
· Digital files should be submitted on a CD.
· All prints should be submitted in a protective plastic cover 

of some kind.
· Submissions are limited to 5 images for each season's 

contest
· Winning images (1st, 2nd, & 3rd place) in each season's 

contest will win a cash prize.
· The entrant must be a Greenfield resident and be an ama-

teur photographer 18 or over.
· All photographs whether digital or print will not be 

returned to the entrant but will become the property of the 
Greenfield Conservation Commission.

· Name and address should be marked on the back of each 
photo and/or on the front of each CD (use only felt tip 
marker).

Photos will be displayed at the library and possibly online at
the town’s website for at least 10 days after the season con-
test closes. All residents will be allowed to vote on their
favorite photographs by sending an email to the Greenfield
Conservation Commission via the chair’s address

(riverqueen@pobox.com) or in writing to the Greenfield
Conservation Commission.

We are now in the Summer Season’s Contest. We will
be taking entries up to September 21st. Each photographer
may submit up to 5 photos for each contest. Each submis-
sion must include a contest form. 

Submissions and/or votes should be sent to the
Greenfield Conservation Commission, Special Places
Contest, PO Box 256, Greenfield, NH 03047 or brought to
the Town Offices. Questions may be directed to Karen Day,
Chair at 547-2985.

Greenfield Conservation Commission’s
SPECIAL PLACES

SUMMER PHOTOGRAPHY CONTEST
June 21st to September 21st

Amateur Photography Contest Form

Name: _______________________________________

Address: _____________________________________

Phone number: _________________________________

Email: ________________________________________

Description of Photo Entry: _______________________

______________________________________________

Photo Location: ________________________________

_____________________________________________

Date of Photo: _________________________________

Date of Entry: __________________________________

I certify that I am an amateur photographer who took
this photo. I understand that by submitting it for this con-
test it will NOT be returned and that it becomes the prop-
erty of the Greenfield Conservation Commission. I give
and grant, in perpetuity, to the Greenfield Conservation
Commission, the right to use, publish, and display the
photo as it sees fit. I agree that no advertisement or other
material need be submitted to me for any further approval
or publication of this photo. 

Should my photo be used in any publication published
by the Greenfield Conservation Commission, I will be
notified in writing prior to the printing and will receive a
credit line.
______________________________________________

(Signature)

Dated: _______________
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The Greenfield Harness
& Drawbar Club

The Greenfield Harness &
Drawbar Club is made up of a group of
people dedicated to the restoration and
preservation of antique tractors and
farm implements. Meetings are held on
the first Thursday of the month
throughout the Summer. New mem-
bers are always welcome. 

The GH & DC will host its 20th
Annual Antique Tractor and Farm
Implement Show on Saturday,
September 16th and Sunday,
September 17th, 2006 at Oak Park in
Greenfield from sun up to sun down,
rain or shine. Old cars and trucks and
other items related to farming are also
welcome for display.

There will be tractor games for
adults and children, a food booth, raf-
fles, and more. Come join the fun.
For more information, call President
Mel Rossi at 547-3351.

14th Annual Greenfield Blue-B-Cue

August 26th, 2006 from 3:00-11pm, Rain or Shine

At Oak Park, 791 Forest Road, Greenfield, N.H.

(Across from the Greenfield State Park)

Ottomatic Slim (Blues) = 3:30 - 5:30 pm

Good Time Charlies (Bluegrass) = 6:00 - 8:00 pm

Supplication (Greatful Dead Cover Band) = 8:30 - 11:00 pm

Please, NO Glass Containers Allowed!

Tickets: $12 at the Gate (Gate opens at 3:00).

Children UNDER 12 admitted free WITH an adult.

Bring canned food & get $1off admission,

to help support our local food pantry.

To Benefit Greenfield Oak Park Improvements.

For more info call 603-547-3442 or www.greenfield-nh.gov.

Volleyball, horseshoes and tennis court available.

Camping is permitted at the State Park only. Call 603-271-3628
ahead of time, you can reserve some sites (first come, first serve)

www.nhstateparks.org

8 Hours of Blues, R&B, & Swing!!
Delicious Barbecued food on Sale.

Paint wall for the kids.

 Adult size T-shirts on sale.

The Highway Department would like to thank the people for their support at
Town Meeting and throughout the year.

NH Agricultural Fairs
JULY

26th - 30th North Haverhill Fair
www.nohaverhillfair.com

27th - 30th Stratham Fair
www.strathamfair.com

AUGUST
1st - 6th Cheshire Fair
www.cheshirefair.com

18th - 20th Cornish Fair
www.cornishfair.com

12th - 13th Belknap County Fair
www.bc4hfair.com

30th - Sept. 4th Lancaster Fair
www.lancasterfair.com

SEPTEMBER
Aug 31st - 4th Hopkinton Fair
www.nsfair.com

8th - 10th Hillsborough County
Agricultural Fair
www.nhfairs.com/hillsboro

15th - 24th Rochester Fair
www.rochesterfair.com

28th - Oct. 1st Deerfield Fair
www.deerfieldfair.com

OCTOBER
7th - 9th Sandwich Fair
www.sandwichfairnh.com



The Greenfield Spirit, Aug/Sept 2006  Page 13

AUG 4: LOST BOYS OF SUDAN - Documentary
observes the experiences and impressions of two boys
from Sudan who were brought to the United States as
part of a resettlement program that took place in 2001. 

AUG. 11: SLAPPY AND THE STINKERS - During a
humdrum field trip to the Springville aquarium, a group
of mischievous misfits get the bright idea to kidnap
Slappy the Sea Lion and return him to his ocean home.

AUG. 18: DANIEL AND THE TOWERS - Ten-year-
old Daniel Guerra is a troublemaker - until he meets
eccentric Italian sculptor Sam Rodia, who sees some-
thing special in the boy.

AUG 25: KONRAD - Middle-aged Bertie suddenly
becomes a mother when Konrad, a factory-made
"instant child," is mistakenly delivered to her door.

AUG 26, 1pm: DIARY OF ANNE FRANK - This is
the autobiographical drama of a young Dutch Jewish
girl hiding from the invading Nazis during World War
II.  

SEPT.1: TO DANCE WITH THE WHITE DOG -
After Sam's beloved Cora passes away, his spirit begins
to fade - until the sudden appearance of a mysterious
white dog reawakens him to the joys of life. 

SEPT. 8: 9/11-THE FILMMAKERS - While working
on a documentary about a rookie NYC firefighter, the
Naudet brothers capture the only existing image of the
first plane crashing into the World Trade Center.
Stirring tribute to real-life heroes. 

SEPT. 15: LOVE THOSE TRAINS - From steam
engines to sleek diesels, experience the romance,
majesty and adventure of trains past and present.

SEPT. 22: ANASTASIA - This acclaimed animation
tells the thrilling story of the lost Russian princess
Anastasia and her quest to find her true identity.

SEPT. 23, 1pm: HAMLET - Mel Gibson plays the
prince of medieval-era Denmark, who senses treachery
behind his royal father's death.                                      

SEPT. 29: FINDING NEMO - A timid clownfish
named Marlin tries to shield his only son from danger;
when the little fish is captured and taken many miles
away, Marlin embarks on a brave quest to rescue him.

FRIDAY NIGHT & 
SATURDAY MOVIES

CROTCHED  MT.  MEDIA CENTER

Movies are each Friday at 6:15 PM and 1PM on some Saturdays.
Everyone is welcome (children need to be supervised by an adult)

and the cost is free!

CALLING ALL CHAIN SAWS! The Crotched Mountain
Rehab. Center has recently made a REALLY big deposit of
hardwood timber into the GIVers' wood bank.  We are seek-
ing Greenfielders with chain saws to help us carve this tim-
ber pile into stovewood lengths.  If you can give us a hand,
please call Jim Orr  at 562-5807.  Many thanks for your
help.  

THE GIVers'  2006 CROP OF FLOWER POTS are now
on the downtown light poles, and once again, we thank
Yankee Farmer for generously supplying the flowers.  

RECENT FUNDRAISERS: Our Memorial Day Ice
Cream Social and lunch concession at the annual Historical
Society Day  at Oak Park were successful - despite the
weather.  Thanks very much to all who patronized these
events.  Your support  provides us with the funds required
for the coming year's activities.

WELCOME BASKET BONANZA! We have just fin-
ished distributing 17 more baskets to Greenfield newcom-
ers.  Nevertheless, we're sure that there are some we may
have missed.  If you know of any, please call our Welcome
Basket point person,  Mary Ann Grant, at 547-8856. 

GIVers RECYCLING VOLUNTEERS ARE HELPING
TO KEEP YOUR TAXES DOWN!  HOW ABOUT
HELPING US OUT?: Members Jim Orr, Everett Reed,
Dan Wolaver, and Neal Brown have volunteered to help
Frank (Pelkey) on Saturdays, THE busy day at the
Recycling Center.  If you can help us out by giving 2-3
hours on a Saturday AM or PM, please  call Neal Brown at
547-2023. 

IF YOU HAVE SUGGESTIONS FOR NEW GIVers'
PROJECTS, FIRE AWAY. Call Neal Brown at 547-2023  

ASK NOT WHAT GREENFIELD CAN DO FOR YOU
- ASK WHAT YOU CAN DO FOR GREENFIELD!
BECOME A GIVer! Or, at least, come to our monthly
8 AM breakfast meeting at The Side Trax and see what
we've got to offer!  We would be pleased to meet you.  We
meet on the 3rd Wednesday of each month. For more info,
call Neal Brown at 547-2023 . 

HAVE A GOOD  SUMMER!

GIVers'  CORNER
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Aaron Chacos Carpentry
Decks, Roofs, Framing

688 Forest Road
547-3020 or 801-7485

AccuType+, LLC
Professional Virtual Office Support 
Typing and Transcription 547-2618 

accutypeplus@earthlink.net

Allrose Farm
Handmade Luxury Textiles

East Road - 547-3849

Alyssum Proctor - Realtor
Broker/Associate

Proctor & Greene Real Estate
547-3020 or 801-7485

Amanda Mattil
House Cleaning Service

547-6301

A-Quality Services-Stonemasons
Fireplaces, Stonewalls, Waterfalls, 

Ponds & Cultured Stone
547-3096

A.THA.NA.SI'.A
Organic cotton flannel & fleece blankets and

dolls. Athanasia Badoian. 547-6377  or 
athbad@aol.com

Belmore Farm
Route 136 Near Oak Park
Fresh Produce in Season

Brad Thomson Flooring
Wood Floors Installed

Sanded & Finished - 547-2117

Brenda Wesoly
Tax Preparation Service - 547-2670

Brian Wakeman
Wakehandyman Services

Home& Yard maintenance
289-6617 - wake@sihf.net

Bruce Dennis 
Fine Interior Painter and Scribe Artistic atten-

tion to detail. Surface specialist, 
tonal & glaze effects. 547-2564 

Bruce Gagnon and Sons
Carpentry, Painting, Roofing, Remodeling,

Plowing, Sanding 
547-6666

Carbee`s Corner
Restaurant, Bakery and Gifts 

547-3322

Carolyn Woods Grisafi
Indep. Sales Consult. Longaberger baskets & pottery,

wrought iron and 
home decor.  547-2008

Chris Borden
Sewing and Stitchery

Repairs and Creations - 547-2025

D&D Plastering
Ceilings, Additions, Houses

Quality work since 1979
Many local references - Call Bill  547-2163

Dario A. Carrara
Park Place Properties LLC

New Construction and Remodeling
Insured - 547-0494

David Lloyd
Website design and hosting, 
tutoring and troubleshooting. 

547-8618  www.davidlloyd.ws 

David G. Knowlton
Quality Carpentry and Renovations

30 years experience
547-2121

Debi Kramer: Certified Nursing Asst.
In home  care, assisting elderly w/daily activi-

ties and needs. CPR & First Aid Cert. 547-2163

Delay's Market
Groceries, gasoline, subs - 547-3414

Designs Online
Graphics and Updates 

http://designs.net 547-3030

Don Haney, REALTOR, EABishop Co.
924 3331 ext 10

547 3713 home/620 2972 cell 
donaldgrnfld@aol.com

DownunderGun Thunder- Paul R Cowled
Firearms sales by appointment

downundergunthunder@yahoo.com
Greenfield - 603 562 6525

Eric the Butcher
Quality cutting deer, sheep, moose, etc.

On or Off Site - Rabbits available
Leonardi’s - Forest Road - 547-3369

Four Season Massage
Student Massage Therapist

Aravella Morales
547-3124 or 831-0806

Fran McMahon
Excavating - Building Wrecking

Land Clearing + Chipping
547-6425 or 620-1302

Fred Simmons
Music for weddings, fairs, events

547-3730

Freedom Driving School LLC
Classes and Driving Instruction

Victor King - 345-8558
freedom79@verizon.net

Forget Me Not
Antiques and Collectibles

22 Slip Road, Friday/Saturday 9AM-4PM
547-3403 or BennyBunny43@verizon.net

Josh and Barry Fulton
Fulton Repair

ServiceTruck/Trailer Equipment
Repairs & Welding 547-3538

Jeremy Gagnon
Gagnon Landscape Services

Mowing, Fall Cleanups  
547-8655

Gail Curtis
Broker/Associate ERA Masiello

Making Your Real Estate a Dream of Reality-
547-2155  www.gailcurtis.com

Greenfield Auto Service 
General Car Repair, Front end Alignment,

Foreign or Domestic
Tom Wozniak - 547-6308

Vincent Anfuso
Greenfield Forge

Knife Maker & Traditional Blacksmith  
547-2500

George Rainier
Greenfield Gardens

Seasonal Produce, Eggs and 
Starter Plants  547-2108

Vic and Barbara Mangini
The Greenfield Inn
Forest Road - 547-6327

Greenfield Thrift Shop
Open Sat.10-1pm

12 Depot Drive - Call 547-6827
Sponsored by Greenfield CC church

Horse Tenders
Experienced farm hands, Farriers, 

Horse Sitting, etc
horsetenders@adelphia.net - 547-2021

Jarvis Adams
Plumbing & Heating - 547-2706

JDH Restoration
Remodeling, Post & Beam

Home & Barn Repairs
562-6690

Jim Grant: Hired Hand for Rent 
Light Carpentry, Painting, Yard Work, 

Elderly discounts 547-8856

Jim Teates TV & Satellite 
PO Box  340 - Greenfield

603 547-6629  Phone & Fax -
jttv7147@yahoo.com 

Joseph Ferry
General Contracting & Carpentry

547-3309

Greenfield Tradespeople: To include your FREE Business listing, call 547-3442
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Kemp’s Used Auto Parts & Trucking
Russell Station Road

547-2768

Laura Putnam
Your Neighborhood Realtor
ERA The Masiello Group

lputnam@masiello.com  547-3331

L.G. Cadorette and Family
Logging, Cordwood

"Logging the Old Fashioned Way"
547-3468

Linda Gray, Equine Homes
Realtor and Appraiser

For All Your Real Estate Needs 
547-2447 or LKG@equinehomes.com

LS & NM Repair Services
Auto repair, welding, small engines, tractors,

trailers, and snowplowing. 
547-3766

Lyris Lifesharing Community
at Ploughshare Farm

serving folks with special needs
Day Program & Residential 547-2547

Margarita Good - Custom Sewing
for Women & Children. Bridals, Special Occasions,

Proms, Heir- looms, Group Sewing Classes - 
547-8852

Monadnock Tent Rentals
John Hopkins

562-6690

New England Forest Products, Inc.
315 Sawmill Road, Greenfield

547-3207 or office@neforestproducts.com
Web: www.neforestproducts.com

Nikki’s Adventures, LLC
Mountain Bike Rentals

John Hopkins
562-6690

North Country Print Works
COMPLETE service for your website: Design,

Improvement, Advertising.
Grow your own market and sales. 547-3234

Norah's Depot ChildCare Center
Before and After School Care. Nursery & 
Pre-school programs.  20 months-12 yrs.

Part time & full time. 547-8322

Pamela Graesser
"I Do Weddings"

Justice of the Peace - 547-6472

Patrick Foy/Loan Officer
Cousins Home Lending, Inc.

Prompt, courteous service tailored to your specif-
ic mortgage goals. 547-5576

Petr Lord, Justice of the Peace
Personal & Distinctive Weddings 

petrlord@ittledoofarm.com
547-2018

Richard Metivier
Metivier`s Small Engine Repair
Servicing, Repair, Used Equipment 

547-2780

Ron Lucas Carpentry
Home Building, Design, Remodeling

sfmaggie@worldpath.net
547-3395

Sandy Rector zz 547-8595 
Independent Sales Consultant

Pampered Chef
Kitchen Utensils, Pots & Pans and More

Shepard’s Automotive 
& Towing LLC

81 Russell Station Road - 547-3821

Side Trax Cafe
Breakfast, Lunch, Dinner 
& Take-Out - 547-3244

Joe Brady
Silver Birch

Satellite Communications
547-2841

Stonegate Farm and Flowers
Wholesale & Retail Perennials, Garden Design,

Exotic Conifers. 84 Driscoll Rd - 547-3395 
sfmaggie@worldpath.net

Stoneworks
Walls, Walks, Patios and Steps

Design and Installation
Jim Desanty - 801-0467

OFFERING GRATIS: Student Massage
Therapy by Mike Deschenes

400 New Boston Road
Contact: Mdeschenes5@hotmail.com

Susan Wray, Realtor
Prudential Verani Realty

Friendly & Professional Service
547-8710  swray@pruverani.com

Ten Talents
Natural Colored Sheep: Livestock
Yarn, Roving, Lambskins, Meat

Conrad & Ellen Dumas 547-2621

Thom Gagne
Hardwood, Laminate, Engineered Floor

Installation & Repair - 
547-2024

VoiceYoga Classes
Tuesdays 5:30 - 7pm, 7-8:15pm

10 wk sessions, $120 
Call Nanette Perrotte, 547-3373

Warren A. Aldrich Installations, LLC
Drapes, etc. installed, Wallpaper & Painting.

Other creative home projects.
562-7731 and 547-2085

Winrose Farm 
Free-Range Pork and Poultry

www.winrosefarm.com
547-3390

Wonderworks Learning Center
Preschool & Pre-K Program

Childcare 6 wks-12 yrs
547-3311 ext. 324

Yankee Farmer, Route 31
The Seigars Family

Plants, Trees, Bushes, Fruits,
Flowers,Vegetables. 547-6421

>NEW

Spring Pond Farm
ALPACAS

81 Muzzey Hill Road
www.springpondfarm.com

MELVIN ROSSI
Trucking and General Contracting

547-3351

Greenfield Tradespeople: To include your FREE Business listing, call 547-3442

Your ad could be here! 
Just send us your

information and we’ll print it for
free. Make sure you only give us 4

lines (between 10-15 words).
Thanks.

NOTICE
Once a year, we must cull out those
businesses which no longer seem
viable by calling each one. We try
many times but if after doing so, we
still cannot reach the business, the list-
ing is dropped from this page. If your
listing has been dropped and you are
still doing business, please reapply by
sending in your current information to
the Town Office.
Many thanks go out to the GIVers for
helping to keep this list up-to-date.

The Editor
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SUSAN WRAY, Realtor® www.homes-nh.com

“Your Neighborhood Realtor®” 562-8004  ~  547-8710

As a Greenfield resident for 25 years, I consider myself YOUR neighborhood Realtor®,
working with both sellers AND buyers.  I am associated with Prudential Verani Realty at the
corner of Rt. 101 and 101A in Milford.  I offer many services, including a free market analysis
providing you with a snapshot of the value of your home in today’s market.  List with me and
your home will appear on at least 7 websites (including a special “showcased listing” on
Realtor.com), be advertised in the Monadnock Ledger, Milford Cabinet, and Nashua
Telegraph—we reach a huge audience of prospective buyers looking to move out to a more
rural Greenfield.  Everyone agrees that our company website, www.pruverani.com, is the
best in the state!   In today’s market, technology makes the difference in getting your property
in front of prospective buyers. Approximately 80% of people use the internet to find a home—

let them find yours here!  For builders, we have a new construction section, and with 4 or more homes, you get
your own website, professional logo design, brochures, etc.

I am also an Accredited Buyer’s Representative (ABR), in the top 14% of Prudential agents nationwide (selling
over 5+ million in sales per year) and recipient of the Achiever of the Year Award for 2005 out of 280
Prudential Verani agents!  I listen, advise and work hard for you, my client.  For results, call me today to
discuss your real estate needs…562-8004 (cell); direct office line 459-0566, or home 547-8710, and you can
email me at swray@pruverani.com or visit www.homes-nh.com .  FYI, below is a list of homes sold in
Greenfield per the MLS for the first 6 months of 2006.

Greenfield Homes Sold from Jan. 1 thru June 30, 2006

Address Date Sold Sold Price Days on Market

276 Sawmill Road 05/19/06 $129,900 242
760 Forest Road 04/05/06 $183,000   94
74 Zephyr Lake Rd 02/24/06 $190,000   97
21 School House Rd 05/24/06 $190,000   66
108 Old Bennington 05/05/06 $249,000     9
35 Swamp Road 06/28/06 $299,000  201
79 Old Bennington 06/15/06 $415,000  201
188 East Road 02/01/06 $635,000  110

633 Elm St., Milford, NH
1-800-673-2218 / 603-673-2213, ext. 5166

Direct Office Line:  603-459-0566


